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From CJPryor98@ol . com
Sent: Friday, Cctober 17, 2003 6:09 PM
To: nprm@tb. gov
Subject: TTB Notice #4, Flavored Malt Beverages and Rel ated Proposal s
(2001R-136P) Dear Sir or Madam | support the proposed regul ations for products narketed
as flavored malt beverages (FMBs), as set forth by the Tax and Trade Bureau (TTB) in TTB
Noti ce No. 4 of March 2003. Beer is a beverage with nalt flavor and hop bitterness,
flavor and aroma. FMBs di splay none of these characteristics, and should not be
consi dered beer by any definition. A conparison can be drawn to the growth of fruit
beers in the United States. Wiile revolutionary in their flavor and aroma, these
products were clearly beers that had flavorings added. There is no m staking the hop and
malt character evident in all of these products. FMBs are not beer-like in the |east.

There are over 100 recogni zed beer style categories
and subcat egories, as recogni zed by the American Honebrewers Association and the
Associ ati on of Brewers. The Beer Judge Certification Program which sets paraneters for
beer evaluation and style, has not recognized FMBs as a beer style for any of the
conpetitions they sanction. To consider FMBs as beer is a threat to beer
culture in the United States, and woul d be danmaging to the businesses of the | arge and
snmal | brewers around the country. In 1978 there were only 42 breweries in the U S.; now
there are over 1400. A whole industry of small brewers has fornmed over this period, but
that nunber is now shrinking again, in part due to favorabl e busi ness conditions
provided to FMB producers over beer brewers.

In summary, | support the proposed "0.5%

standard" for FMBs in order to preserve beer culture and to defend the image of what the
general public considers beer

Sincerely, Chris Pryor



